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MINUTES of Sept. 7 Regular Meeting

Board of Public Works & Safety and Stormwater Board
Convened at 2:00 p.m. at Goshen Police & Court Building, 111 East Jefferson Street, Goshen, Indiana

Present: Members Mike Landis, Mary Nichols, DeWayne Riouse and Barb Swartley
Absent: Mayor Jeremy Stutsman

Call to Order: In Mayor Stutsman'’s absence, Acting Chair Mike Landis called the meeting to order at 2 p.m.

Review/approval of Minutes: The minutes of the Aug. 30, 2021 meeting of the Board of Works & Safety and
Stormwater Board were presented. Board of Works Member Nichols moved to approve the minutes as
presented and the motion was seconded by Board of Works Member Swartley. Motion passed 4-0.

Review/approval of Agenda: Acting Chair Landis presented the agenda to the Board and added two new agenda
items (designated as #11 and #12) — the requested awarding of a quote and agreement to purchase five vehicles for
the Police Department and the requested closure of Canal Street on Sept. 11, 2021 . Nichols moved to approve
the revised agenda and the motion was seconded by Swartley. Motion passed 4-0.

1. Agreement with Crossroads Ambulance to remount Medic 1 box on a newly purchased chassis

City Attorney Bodie J. Stegelmann of the city Legal Department asked the Board to adopt Resolution 2021-22 and
approve an Agreement with Crossroads Ambulance to mount the Medic 1 Box on a 2019 International CV515 SFA
ambulance chassis at a cost of $77,480.00. Stegelmann said Crossroads will be remounting the Medic 1 box from a
Goshen Fire Department ambulance previously damaged by fire to a recently purchased 2019 International CV 515
chassis. The cost of the remount is $77,480.00, which includes the trade-in allowance of $3,000.00 for the 2012
Freightliner M2 fire damaged chassis. Staff indicated that with two of Fire Department's three front line ambulances
disabled, the Department has been relying on spare units (one a model year 2006 with 168,000 miles and 13,000
hours and another a model year 2003 with 158,000 miles and 16,000 hours). Staff reported that both are well past
their useful lives as front line ambulances and are subject to failure at any time. The charges for the new chassis and
mounting the box from Medic 1 will be about $100,000 less than the cost of a new ambulance. In response to a
question from Landis, Stegelmann said the Board previously approved the purchase of the chassis.

Nichols/Swartley moved to adopt Resolution 2021-22 and approve an agreement with Crossroads
Ambulance to mount the Medic 1 Box on a 2019 International CV515 SFA ambulance chassis at a cost of
$77,480.00. Motion passed 4-0.

2. Request to close alley 141 at Lincoln Avenue, between Main and 5th streets, from Sept. 8-10, 2021
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